
 

 

Minutes - Cemetery Trustees’ Meeting of 12 May 2016 @ 6 p.m. 
 
Attending: Gordon Clough & Mary Quintana, Trustees and Will Shoemaker, 
 Sexton 
Excuse: Don Crate, Trustee 
 
1. Thomas Henderson, nephew of Richard Henderson, former Cemetery  
 Trustee, asked for permission to have Richard Henderson’s   
 cremation remains buried in Lot # 50 at Lakeview Cemetery. The Lot  
 was owned by Thomas’ father, Leon Henderson, now deceased.  
 Thomas has power of attorney - of which we have a copy. Thus the  
 Trustees voted to approve a deed transfer and allow the requested  
 burial. 
 
2. The Trustees voted to purchase a year’s support for our computer             
 program from Pontem. The cost is $600.50 which is to be paid from  
 our miscellaneous account # 01-4195-690.  
 
3. Trees have been planted at Countryside Cemetery by our Sexton, Will  
 Shoemaker. They really improve the appearance of the cemetery. 
 
4. Will Shoemaker discovered space for a few extra lots at Lakeside   
 Cemetery. The Trustees voted to have him mark them out and make  
 them available on a first come, first served basis. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7 p.m.. 
 
       Mary Quintana 
       Secretary 
 
 
 


